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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – October 11, 2021 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

by Chairman Dean Barto, Vice-Chairman, David Thomas at the Township Building.  

Supervisor attending was Gregg Clayton. Jennifer Mausteller-Secretary attended the 

meeting. 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh- Sewer Authority, Daniel Vassallo & 
Bill Brown  
 
Mr. Vassallo presented the board with a 5-lot subdivision. With 4 access driveways onto 
Lime Bluff Rd. Supervisors suggested it be brought in front of Planning Commission. 
 

Minutes:  A MOTION was made by David Thomas seconded by Gregg Clayton to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes held on September 13, 2021.   Motion Carried. 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission:  Reviewing Mountain Paradise Club, Solar Farm/Land 

Development plans. 

Solicitor: Mr. Wiley is working with DEP’s Attorney to come to a solution for Nathan 

Hafer’s Community On-lot System. 

Roadmaster:    
 

Gregg met with Fritz Newhart, Milford Bryant and Brit Bassett regarding the Bridge 

replacement on Penn Drive and the ROW’s. Another meeting is being scheduled. 

 

Paving is to be completed on Railroad St. 

A complaint was received from Mr. Hess on Railroad Street regarding water run-off. 

Gregg has reached out to CS Group and is planning on grading when paving is 

completed. 

 

Green Valley Paving is continuing to remove the Gravel Bar along Penn Dr. There have 

been several delays due to heavy rainstorms. 

 

 

Sewer Authority Report:       
Mr. Marsh reported that the main pump station is scheduled to be completed by the 1st of 

the year. They are also down to 2 pumps currently.  

 

Water Authority Report:  
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Bill Edner reported they have received the site development plans for the 911 tower, and 

they are awaiting the start date from Hawbaker’s to repair the creek bank. 

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton and seconded by David Thomas to tentatively 

adopt the Wolf Township 2022 Budget. Motion Carried. 

 

Mr. Pawlik from East Lycoming School District would like to schedule a meeting to 

discuss the clean out of stream that runs behind the High School and Elementary School. 

 

Old BUISNESS:  
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to adjourn at 

8:14PM.  The vote was unanimous.     
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


